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Kings Worthy Parish Council 

Minutes of the Extraordinary Parish Council meeting 

held on Thursday, 03 October 2024 at 19:30 

held in Kings Worthy Community Centre, Fraser Road 

Attendees 

Councillors Colin Cossburn (Chairman), Emily Fish, Dorry Lawlor and Charlotte Smith. 

Clerk(s) 

Parish Clerk (Christopher Read) 

Apologies 

Cllr Signe Biddle, Cllr Ian Gordon, Cllr Mandy Hallisey & Cllr Phillip Horne 

Members of the public 

None. 

 

PC/24/156 – Public Question Time [Please note that this is the only time that 

the public are able to speak and is limited to 5 minutes per subject] 

None. 

PC/24/157 – Lovedon Fields – Update on meeting with the Management 

company and agreement of access arrangements 

Cllr Cossburn updated members on the site meeting held that afternoon. 

A number of items were discussed, and we are waiting from a confirmation email from the 

management company for us to review and allow them to send to their residents. They 

anticipate they should receive an answer from residents in approximately one week. 

The Recreation & Amenities Committee will review an updated allotment tenancy agreement 

next week’s meeting. 

Councillors discussed the provision of speed signage at the entrance to Eversley Gardens, 

and both additional ongoing and initial grounds maintenance works. 

To ensure work progresses as soon as possible, it was unanimously agreed to give Recreation 

& Amenities Committee a budget of £2,000.00 for the initial site preparation works, and a 

£1,000.00 budget for the speed signage and associated street furniture. 

Costs will also be obtained for the preparation and sowing of wildflower seed on the bank 

behind the allotment. 

Action – Cllr Cossburn to provide seed specification to the Clerk for pricing. 
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Meeting Closed at 19:44 

 

 

 
 

Signed: Date: 

 


